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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301101509 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colours yellow (Pantone 7408), 
light yellow (40% of Pantone 7408), pink (Pantone Rubine 
Red), black (Pantone 433), purple (Pantone 265), blue 
(Pantone Hexachrome Cyan) and light blue (60% of Pantone 
Hexachrome Cyan) as elements of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

MELCO CROWN ENTERTAINMENT LIMITED 
36TH FLOOR, THE CENTRIUM, 60 WYNDHAM STREET, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HOGAN LOVELLS 
11TH FLOOR, ONE PACIFIC PLACE, 88 QUEENSWAY, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35, 36, 39, 41, 43, 44 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

24-04-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

14-03-2011 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 36 
financing 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Retail, wholesale and mail order services in relation to a variety of goods, general 
merchandise, cosmetics, perfumery, cleaning preparations for personal use, preparations 
for personal use for use in the bath [non-medicated], hair care products and 
preparations, hair styling compositions, face and body lotions and moisturizers, after-
shave creams and balms, shaving creams and gels, lip balm, essential oils for personal 
use, deodorant for personal use, tanning and sun products, bleaching preparations and 
other substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations, dentifrices, common metals and their alloys, ironmongery, small items of 
metal hardware, pipes and tubes of metal, safes, goods of common metal not included in 
other classes, cutlery, optical glasses and their parts, spectacles, sunglasses, 
spectacles cases, eyepieces, spectacle glasses, optical apparatus and instruments, 
scientific, nautical, surveying, electric, photographic, cinematographic, optical, 
weighing, measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching 
apparatus and instruments, apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity, apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data carriers, 
recording discs, automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus, 
cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers, fire-
extinguishing apparatus, videos, precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious 
metals or coated therewith, not included in other classes, jewellery, precious stones, 
horological and chronometric instruments, books, paper, cardboard and goods made from 
these materials, not included in other classes, printed matter, bookbinding material, 
photographs, stationery, leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these 
materials and not included in other classes, animal skins, hides, trunks and travelling 
bags, umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks, whips, harness and saddlery, furniture, 
mirrors, picture frames, goods (not included in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, 
cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum 
and substitutes for all these materials, or of plastics, household or kitchen utensils 
and containers (not of precious metal or coated therewith), combs and sponges, brushes 
(except paint brushes), articles for cleaning purposes, glassware, porcelain and 
earthenware not included in other classes, clothing, footwear, headgear, clothing 
accessories, playing cards, gaming equipment, poker chips, chips, slot machines with or 
without video input, game wheels, gambling machines, balloons, toys, games and 
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playthings, gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other classes, decorations 
for Christmas trees, food, beverages, cigarettes, cigarette lighters, matches, 
cigarette holders, cigars, cigar cutters, cigar tubes, tobacco, smokers' articles, 
novelty items, gifts, souvenirs; advertising; advertising by mail order; business 
management; business administration; office functions; hotel management, marketing and 
promotion services; business and organization consultancy services; hotel 
administration; business secretarial services; business appraisals; business surveys; 
market surveys; accounting services; rental of advertisement of hoardings and 
billboards; retail store services; shopping mall services; department stores and 
supermarket retailing services; demonstration of goods for promotional or advertising 
purposes; distribution of samples and souvenirs; arranging, conducting and organizing 
exhibitions for business and commercial purposes; organization of exhibitions for 
commercial advertising purposes; providing facilities for business meetings; commercial 
information services; business advisory and business consultancy services relating to 
franchising; recruitment, employment and personnel management services; organization of 
trade fairs and product shows for commercial advertising purposes; outdoor publicity 
services; public relations; rental of advertising space; business research; sales 
promotion for others; dissemination of advertising matter; shop window dressing; 
leasing of billboards; provision of information, consultancy services and advisory 
services relating to all the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Rental of safes; leasing and management of shopping premises; purchase and sale of real 
estate for and on behalf of others; management, appraisal and valuation, rental and 
brokerage of apartment, condominiums, timeshare properties, interval ownership 
properties, commercial premises, shopping centers, shopping malls and real estate; real 
estate licensing; leasing of real estate property; real estate appraisal; real estate 
consultancy; valuation of real estate; provision of information, consultancy and 
advisory services relating to all the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Travel planning and arranging travel tours; travel and tour ticket reservation services; 
travel and tour information services; car parking; chauffeur services; tour guide 
services; bus transport; management of parking places; providing road and traffic 
information; rental of warehouse space; rental of wheelchairs; travel and tour agency 
services; arranging of travel; package holiday services; sight seeing tour and cruise 
arranging services; tour conducting; tour conducting or escorting; transport; packaging 
and storage of goods; airline services; air transport services; vehicle rental services; 
vehicle parking services; courier services; cargo storage and handling services; 
aircraft chartering services; rental of refrigerator-freezers for household purposes; 
postal services; rental of freezing machines and apparatus; warehousing services; 
temporary safekeeping of personal belongings; information storage and retrieval 
services relating to travel schedules and travel tariffs; provision of information 
relating to travel and tourism through the internet or through telecommunication 
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networks; provision of information, consultancy and advisory services for all the 
aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Casino and gaming services; providing casino and gaming facilities; entertainment, live 
musical performances, theatrical productions and comedy productions; health clubs; 
amusement centers and arcades; providing casino and gaming services by means of web 
sites and a global computer network; providing entertainment facilities as multiplex, 
cinema, venues for live shows and exhibitions; gambling services; arranging and 
conducting of conferences, congresses, seminars and training workshops; arranging and 
conducting business or commercial conventions or conferences; organizing and conducting 
exhibitions, fashion shows, educational shows and cultural shows and performances; 
provision of entertainment facilities; non-financial sponsorship of entertainment; 
sporting and cultural activities; provision of sporting facilities; provision of 
facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, seminars and training 
programmes; art gallery services; booking of seats for shows; organization and 
conducting of culinary and catering education and training; cinema facilities; 
production of film; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, 
video cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; 
presentation of live performances; production of live shows; rental of sports equipment; 
provision of club recreation, sporting and gymnasium facilities; band performances; 
club entertainment, discotheque, fashion show and night club services; publication of 
texts, books, magazines and printed matter; translation services; entertainment or 
recreation information; organisation of competitions; provision of information for 
education, training, entertainment, social and cultural purposes via the Internet; 
physical fitness services; provision of information, consultancy and advisory services 
for all the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Hotels; restaurants; hotel concierge services; bar services; catering services; 
providing facilities for conventions, banquets, social functions, fund raising, and 
special events; making hotel reservations for others; dining services; self-service 
and/or fast food restaurant services; cocktail lounge services; hotel lounge services; 
wine bar services; services rendered by cafeterias, cafes, snack bars, sandwich bars, 
canteen, coffee bars, coffee shops and tea rooms; reservation services for booking 
accommodation and meals; providing temporary accommodation; provision of accommodation 
by way of housing and rooms (other than the letting of apartments or houses); services 
rendered by motels, boarding houses and holiday camps; provision of lodgings, rooms, 
food and drink; preparations of food and drink; temporary accommodation reservation 
services; agency for hotel reservation; agency for accommodation reservation; child 
care services, day nurseries and creche facilities; provision of conference facilities; 
providing facilities for hosting of exhibitions; provision of exhibition facilities; 
provision of facilities for exhibitions, shows and performances; providing information 
relating to preparation of foods and beverages and catering services on-line from a 
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computer database or via the Internet or extranets; providing information relating to 
hotel, motel, restaurants and bars services on-line from a computer database or via the 
Internet or extranets; provision of information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to all the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 44 
Beauty salons; health spas; massage; beauty treatment services, make-up services, 
pedicure services, cosmetic treatment services; beauty consultation services; manicure 
services; consultation services in the selection and use of cosmetics, make-up, skin 
care preparations, hair care preparations and beauty treatment preparations; 
aromatherapy and reflexology; providing advice relating to the use of make-up, skin 
care, hair care, beauty treatment and cosmetic products; florist and flower arranging 
services; provision of sauna, solarium and sun deck facilities; hair dressing salon 
services; medical services; health care services; provision of information, management, 
advisory and consultancy services for the aforesaid services. 
 
 

 


